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Dear 5th grade families,

We are very pleased to share that fifth graders will be attending a performance of
Chronicles of Narnia, The Lion, The Witch & The Wardrobe at the Actors’ Playhouse
- Miracle Theatre in Coral Gables on Tuesday, December 19, 2023. Live theater
helps support creative thinking, teaches empathy, and broadens the way children
make meaning of the world around them.

Children should dress “smart casual” (i.e. nice slacks, buttoned down or collared
shirts, dresses, etc.) for this delightful outing! Their school ID will, also, be
required. Bookbags are not needed but they may bring a small purse or bag with
them.

Lunch will take place back at school upon our return. We recommend your child
have a hearty breakfast since lunch will be later than their usually scheduled time.
Please provide your child with lunch, if they bring lunch from home. Those that are
“school” lunch will have lunch provided as usual.

5th Grade teachers and Room Parents will be chaperoning this event. The cost per
person is $21.00. Please note that Archimedean has a new Field Trip payment
procedure. Field Trips can ONLY be paid directly through the Archimedean
Accounting Office via credit card over the phone with Mrs. Baron by calling
305-279-6572 Ext 509 or by email , mbaron@archimedean.org, using the
form attached. Payments are due by Wednesday, December 8th. Please fill out
the attached field trip form and return with payment.

We are excited to watch our most recent novel study come to life and experience
the thrill of live theater with our students!

Please contact your child’s homeroom teacher if you have any questions.

Thank you!

The 5th Grade Team



